EVRYTANIAN ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA "VELOUCHI"

CHAPTER 13 "EVRYTANIA"

July 28, 2020

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Irene Kazazakis President

(773) 860-1760 irenestamatakis@gmail.com

John Kokkinos Vice President

(847) 987-1630 kokkinosjohn@yahoo.com

Demetra Bolis General Secretary

(312) 213-4839 dbolis@sbcglobal.net

Venetia Lappas Treasurer

(312) 203-4789 Venetialappas@aol.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dimitri Kourkouvis, Former President George Akrivos Hristos Dallas Nikolaos Dallas George Platis Christos Vourtsas Bill Woulas

AUDITING COMMITTEE

John Haskos Pete Hatzos Konstantinos Sveronis Dear Fellow Evrytanians,

We hope this letter finds you all well, healthy and safe!

We would like to thank everyone who has sent in their updated contact information and/or membership dues. As we stated in our previous letter, Velouchi requested all chapters continue collecting members' annual dues. If you are able to submit your dues, please send a check for \$55 in the envelope addressed to our treasurer, Mrs. Venetia Lappas, which was enclosed with our previous letter for your convenience. Checks should me made payable to: *Evrytanian Association of America "Velouchi"*. We continue to remain understanding if you are unable to pay at this time.

Important Event Information:

We would like to invite our members' to join us for our annual Artoklasia honoring our most Holy Panagia Prousotisa on Sunday, August 23, 2020 at 11:00 AM at St. George Greek Orthodox Church, located at 2701 North Sheffield Avenue, Chicago, Illinois 60614. We are blessed to hold this event on the actual day of the celebration this year and have worked with St. George to reserve a liturgy for our members'. *Please note that* space is limited to 48 people. You must call St. George directly at 773.525.1793 to reserve spots for you and your family members no later than August 17th. All state, and federal guidelines related to COVID-19 must be followed for this event. Please visit the CDC homepage for more information at https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html. St. George has implemented procedures and seating arrangements in an effort to ensure all COVID-19 related guidelines and requirements are being met so they may continue to perform religious services. I would like to stress that, if you are in a high

EVRYTANIAN ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA "VELOUCHI"

CHAPTER 13 "EVRYTANIA"

July 28, 2020

risk category, have been or are feeling ill, please attend the service virtually via a live stream feed on St. George's Facebook page as opposed to attending in person.

As a result of our states guidelines regarding events, we will not be able to host our Annual Picnic, which is typically held in September.

We would like to remind you that our line of communication remains open and please ask you to reach out to our association's Executive Committee or Board Members to inform us of any assistance that may be needed by our community during these times. We are here for you and ready to help! We hope you and your families stay well and healthy!

Please visit our website at www.evrytaniachicago.com for latest news, updates and information regarding our association. You can also follow us on Facebook or email us at evrytaniachicago 13@gmail.com.

Sincerely,

I. S. Kazazakís

Demetra Bolís

Irene (Stamatakis) Kazazakis **President**

Demetra Bolis

General Secretary